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Prayer Diary 

For your prayers in October 

Aston The residents of Park View, Lodge Estate and Rectory Gardens. The work of the Alms-

houses and Welfare Trusts. 

Barrow The residents of Fir Tree drive. All who use and manage the Village Hall. 

Elvaston  All who use and manage Elvaston Village Hall.  

Shardlow The residents of Cavendish Court. The Evergreen Club. 

Swarkestone  The Swarkestone Cricket Club. 

Twyford The residents of Stenson.  

Weston The pupils, staff and governors of Weston CofE Primary School.  

The Community All groups for our elderly residents. 

The Diocese The Archdeacons: Matthew Trick, Karen Hamblin and Nicky Fenton 

World Church  The Provinces of West Africa, the West Indies, Sri Lanka and Cuba. 
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Bruce writes 

Dear Friends. 

I have just returned from our UBS service at Barrow and what a joyous event it was! 

Paul and Della really enjoyed the day and wasn’t it nice to see Tony and Caroline again. 

Being in the Ministry team at Trent & Derwent is the best job in the world. 

Thanks to all who contributed to the Service, catering, gift for Paul and flowers for Della. 

The last time I wrote for the magazine I had just returned from the island of Patmos where St John wrote the 

book of Revelations. I’m on my travels again soon to the Island of Cyprus. On the 1st October I am  

visiting Larnaca. The main Church in Larnaca is dedicated to Lazarus where he is buried. Lazarus was a close 

friend of our Lord as well as his sisters Mary and Martha.  Expect a lot of mentions in future  

sermons  

I have been taking a lot of funerals recently so Lazarus has been mentioned frequently.  It is a blessing that 

Jesus knows all about our personal grief. 

Blessings, 

Bruce 
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200 Club Lottery 

   Over the last year each church has received the following amounts from the 200 club.   Aston - £4500, 

Weston- £2326, Twyford -  £858, Swarkestone - £468 and Elvaston- £117. 

    Thank you to all members for your continued support. 

       The winning numbers for the September were: 

            1st – 62 (Aston),       2nd – 85 ( Aston),      132 – ( Weston). 

Benefice News 

If you would like to receive a copy of the magazine by email  rather than in a hard copy please contact me 
on the email address below and I will send you one.   (There is no charge for this, but a donation to your 

local church would be appreciated)  
Please inform me of any detail changes for contacts that are listed on pages 16 and 17 

All material for the November 2025 edition of the magazine to be sent to Joe Nutman at  
jnutman@btinternet.com by  October20 please.  

There are a lot of apples about this year and are being given away. Both cooking and 
eating apples are equally suitable. 

APPLE CHUTNEY 
4lbs  Apples 
1 clove Garlic 
1lb  Onion 
1lb  Sultanas 
1lb  Soft brown sugar 
1pt  Malt vinegar 
1tsp  Ground ginger 
1tsp  Salt 

Chop the onion then mix all the ingre-
dients together in a (preferably stainless steel) 
pan.  
Bring to the boil and then simmer for about 
four hours, until the whole mixture is tender. 
This recipe will smell of cooking vinegar so, if 
possible, leave a window open! 

AND YET MORE WORDS. . . . . . . 

                              Chepstow - a digit at the end of a gentleman's foot 

                            cherish - rather like a chair 

                     sole mio - that's my fish 

childhood - very young gangster 

chinchilla - an air-conditioned beard 

chipmunk - a friar 
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Review of ‘Testimony of Light”. 
 
Testimony of Light by Helen Greaves (Neville Spearmen Ltd, 1969; 5 + 132pp; £3.25 (then, 
now £13.29 on Amazon).Reviewed by the Revd Neil Broadbent, Vice President of the 
CFPSS and Director of the Sozein Trust. 
 
This delightful book was described many years ago as ‘A glass of Spiritual champagne’ by 
the Churches Fellowship News. It may be that the many newer members we now have, 
thanks to Jo and Matt Arnold, may not be aware of its 
contents, so I thought I’d review it. The urge to do so came in a dream. 
 
This was first published in 1969 and for many years was reprinted annually by the CFPSS. It 
has a Foreword by Lieutenant Colonel R M Lester who was the Founder and Vice-president 
of the CFPSS followed by a Preface by Canon 
J D Pearce-Higgins who was a Vice Chairman. This book is the result of telepathy between 
and the living and what we call the dead; the result of communion between the minds of two 
close friends either side of the veil. The book consists of a foreword, a Preface and a Bio-
graphical Introduction, followed by Part I which has The Return and the Scripts and a Part II 
which contains an Explanation and a Second Series of Scripts. The two close friends were 
Helen Greaves who wrote the book and her friend Frances Banks who has passed over into 
to the next life. 
 
Apart from a personal communication from a deceased relative (which, being personal, I 
shall follow Helen Greaves’example and not discuss) it was the discovery of this text on the 
CFPSS bookstall and my reading of it which convinced me of the survival of death after this 
life. It also persuaded me to take up the practice of celebrating Requiem Eucharists, in part, 
for healing the haunted souls in this life. Let me quote a passage from pp.22-3:-‘One even-
ing, a Sunday, about three weeks after Frances’s death, as I was sitting alone beside my fire 
listening to radio music, I gradually became aware of a Presence. The air seemed to take on a 
great stillness and a hush of expectancy. I switched off the radio and allowed myself to relax 
into this peace. No thought of a possible communicator from another world occurred to me. 
No word was spoken in my mind. I was very still and quiescent. Slowly my whole being 
seems to be caught up into a peace and beauty that I cannot describe. This beauty was both 
around me and within me. Almost imperceptibly I passed into a state of deep meditation in 
which I was conscious of being immersed in light. I was part of the Light yet the Light  
issued from beyond me. I felt a One-ness with all that was highest and best and with the eter-
nal self within me. I felt the nearness of spiritual Presences. I was swept on into a meditation 
in which Frances and I had participated some years before. I even heard my mind repeating 
invocations from that meditation...Gently, and with great reverence, it was borne in upon me 
that I was not only in touch with my own immortal soul, but also with the soul of Frances 
Banks. This was Communion, silent, still, uplifting; a Communion emptied of all personality 
challenges, of all limiting human conceptions. This was Communion at soul level. I felt lift-
ed out of myself into wonder and love and light. The experience lasted for about a half-hour. 
Then it slowly faded. I sat on utterly at peace, with no thoughts threading through the still-
ness of my mind. I did not even try to analyse what had happened in this immortal 
moment; I was content to ‘be’.’  
Frances discovers that ‘psychic and spiritual communication are but different levels of one 
spiral; that communion is of the spirit, and therefore of a higher level than psychic interpene-
tration or extra-sensory perception. . She learns that ‘here there is no ...punishment, except 
what you mete out to yourself!  



5 

She discovers that death is “Life separated by density that is all!” “In the next life as one 
thinks...one is. One comes to a stage when one is shown the whole cycle of one’s life in a ka-
leidoscopic series of pictures. During this crisis, one seems to be entirely alone. Yours is the 
judgement. You stand at your own bar of judgement. You make your own decisions. You take 
your own blame… You are accused, the judge and the jury. 
Because this plane is only a few rungs are so higher than the Earth plane, there are the same 
conditions,  
hospitals, as with your civilisations, and prisons, only here they are self-made. You see how 
this purgatorial experience works? We don’t alter fundamentally. But bit by bit, we move away 
from earth ideas and limitations, and advance more into Light and Wisdom. On page 60 we 
read ‘I am trying to shed some of the clutter of the personality. We all have to do that… And 
there are three ways in which to carry it out here. By self-judgement, and true assessment of 
experiences; by service to one’s fellows; and by aspiration. Not so different you will say from 
the Earth Life after all! But oh, with so many, many compensations!’ 
Frances is guided by a Father Joseph who tells her that a Nazi patient in celestial receiving 
hospital ‘is still the same; inert, motionless, shut up in the shell of himself. A shell indeed and 
that he may remain like this for many years. 
My goodness, I find this so exciting that I could read the whole book to you. Instead I recom-
mend that you go and buy the book yourself. 
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At St Wilfrid’s Church Barrow very recently a celebration of Paul Hygate’s 15 years of ministry in 
the benefice took place at the end of the morning service. A large congregation was there to  
welcome both him and Della and a  gift from the whole benefice was presented to him plus a 
wooden plate with a picture of All Saint’s church on it from Aston PCC.  Flowers were presented to 
Della.  A  large Bring and Share lunch  was enjoyed by everyone in a really convivial atmosphere. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Following this event, Paul emailed me with this message for everyone (Ed) 

‘I'd just like to say thank you so much to everyone who came to Barrow church to say goodbye to 

me, and everyone who contributed to my generous present. 

I thought I had many more years of ministry in me, but the diocese had other ideas. 

It has been such a privilege to share your lives for the last 15 years, I have thoroughly enjoyed it, 

although I am enjoying a bit more free time now.  I'm so glad all the parish reps are doing such a 

good job of keeping the show on the road, hopefully until the new person starts. 

I am sure they will enjoy it as much as I did. 

We have such a lovely group of churches and such lovely congregations. 

Ministry is unlike anything else, more being than doing I think. And I will never forget all of you. 

Thank you for enriching my life 

All the best 

Paul ‘ 

 

THANKS AND CELEBRATION 
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C H I L D R E N ’ S  PA G E  
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Aston on Trent Women’s Institute 

Our members made the most of the last of the summer sunshine on their recent holiday to Arun-
del, a fantastic time was had by all! 
A big thank you to Jenny and Anne for once again organising such a wonderful trip. 
We’re now looking ahead to our Birthday Lunch at Morley Hayes on 11th October. If you’d like to 
take part in our fun gift exchange, simply bring along a secret wrapped present (approximate value 
£10) and you’ll receive one in return from another mystery member. 
Please note: The Book will not be passed around the tables. Instead, sign-up sheets will be  
available on the table at the back of the hall. See below for details of other upcoming events. 
We’re currently looking for a new Tea Convenor for our meetings, as sadly Rachael has had to step 
down.  This role involves: Making sure we have volunteers for tea duty (according to the rota), 
Ensuring we have milk and other essentials for meetings and events.  This position could be shared, 
so if you and a friend are interested, please speak to a committee member. 
Starting your Christmas shopping? Don’t forget to use our easyfundraising link! You can shop with 
all major retailers, and they’ll donate to us – at no extra cost to you. 
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/aston-on-trent/  
Dates for your diary: - 
. 
11th October : WI Birthday Lunch at Morley Hayes. Coach at 12 noon at the Memorial Hall. 
29th October 2025: Riverdance. 
December TBC: Christmas table arrangement. 

January 2026 TBC: WI quiz/social evening. 

18th March 2026 TBC: Fashon show. 

23rd November 2026: Thursford Christmas Spectacular. 

Our members Craft and Dabble meetings are the 2nd and 4Th Thursdays in the month in the Heritage Centre. 

Aston  www.astonontrentchurch.org 

 

The Wednesday Morning Hub in October will be as follows: 

1st October 9.30 Holy Communion and from 10.30 am:  Open Book  - Bible Exploration  

8th October from 10.00am:   Open Cafe — Social 

15th October 9.30 Holy Communion and from 10.30 am:  Open Book  - Bible Exploration  

22 October from 10.00am:   Open Cafe — Social 

29 October  from 10.00am:   Open Cafe — Social 

Aston Community Choir meets on Monday evenings at 7.00 pm in the Heritage Centre. 

The Bellringers meet on Monday evenings at 8.00 pm. Novices from 7.30pm 

Everyone will be familiar with the Newhall Band, being the folk who attend our  

Well dressing  outdoor service each year.  They have started another band to  

cater for those who are retired and are available to play during the day.   

Called the Derby/Burton Daytime Band they have asked if they could play a concert in Aston Church. 

The PCC think this is a great idea so make a note of Sunday October 12 2.00pm and come along!  Tickets 

will be £5.00 each on the door and ALL the takings (they do not take expenses out) will go to their cho-

sen charity Breast Cancer Now.   

http://www.astonontrentchurch.org
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 Aston and Weston Mothers’ Union 

  After all the summer sunshine, it was a very wet morning on the day of our Garden 
meeting. We wondered if Evadne would still welcome us, but she did happily and we all had a lovely 
time sitting in her busy kitchen. We worked through a good quiz, a card and tombola game, some 
delicious tea and home-made cakes and somehow at the same time raising over £70 for MU funds. 

The September meeting, which we traditionally call the Welcoming Service, because it is the begin-
ning of the Autumn programme and a good time to enrol a new member, was led by the new  
Diocesan MU Chaplain, Rev. Michael Futers. We hope it all went well and we were able to get to 
know Michael on his first visit to All Saints’. 
 

The October meeting is different from the programme as the speaker from the Leprosy Mission is 
now coming in February so we are going to have an informal afternoon looking at some of Mike 
Edge’s pictures, both local and holiday ones. This will be the last chance for a fund-raising stall this 
year and it’s a bit different from usual. It is basically an inexpensive card stall and for it we are asked 
to bring any spare single cards we may have surplus to requirements, like a spare Birthday card, a 
single Christmas card or a left-over notelet. Also we’d like to include anything we have, but no long-
er need, for Christmas decorations that others might enjoy. 

 Please come along to the October meeting and bring a friend. Everyone is welcome to the Her-
itage Centre, on Thursday October 23rd at 2.30pm and there will be the usual refreshments. 

CAMEO 

That was quite a summer! Now we can all look forward to a colourful autumn as the year progresses.  

Our new programme of events after the summer break started well with a talk by Lesley Moran on the 

benefits of regular Pilates exercises and a short audience participation demonstration to follow. The 

tea and biscuits afterwards were very welcome and well deserved. It was lovely to see so many ladies 

again and catch up on the happenings of the summer. 

The next meeting will be on October 1st and will be a talk by Peter Jesper all about bee keeping. 

We are so very grateful to Marion Glover for all the hard work and time that she gave to CAMEO, lead-

ing the group for the past several years. Elaine Selby and Vov Windsor will do their best to keep the 

meetings going in this landmark year that will see CAMEO reach its 70th anniversary. We look forward 

to seeing all our members, both old and new, in the coming months. 

Welcome back everyone! 



Barrow 

Elvaston                                                                                              

St Wilfrid’s Church, Barrow upon Trent 

Email: stwilfridsbarrow@gmail.com 
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Services 
 

Sunday October 26th 10.30am       Harvest Festival Holy Communion with  
Jerry Lepine 
 
Patronal Festival 
We welcomed people from far and wide to our Patronal festival held over August bank holiday weekend. We 
were delighted with the many appreciative comments from people, many of whom had never visited the 
church before. It was also good to see friends from the local community. We had three days of warm, sunny 
weather, so people were able to make the most of the outdoor space, and the views from the tower roof. To 
those who mowed, advertised, cleaned, decorated, baked cakes, made jam, donated toys, books and jigsaws, 
prepared hampers, served refreshments, showed people around the church, cleaned up afterwards or 
helped  in any other way, our grateful thanks  

           

 

            Patronal Service                            Church ready for Visitors                    Too Early for the Pet Service?!          

mailto:stwilfridsbarrow@gmail.com
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Visits by u3a Charnwood and 131st Scout group 
 

In September we had visits to the church by two very different groups! 
On September 9th, we welcomed about 16 members of a group from Charnwood University of the Third 
Age, which studies local churches. The group had been to churches at Lockington and Castle Donington in 
the morning, and came to St Bartholomew’s in the afternoon. The group were given a tour of the church 
and then spent time discussing various features, monuments and memorials. There was a lot of expertise 
among the group, so we had a real sharing of information, which benefitted us all.  
On the evening of September 17th we had a visit from the 131st Scout group, based at Boulton Lane Baptist 
Church in Alvaston. The group had already made visits to the castle and country park, and were keen to visit 
the church, as part of their badge work. We welcomed 12 Beavers, aged 6-8, and 16 Cubs, aged 8-10, and 
their leaders. The Squirrels, aged 4-6, did an activity outside but were brought into the church briefly to see 
what their older siblings and friends were doing! 
The children were all very interested, engaged and asked lots of questions. They were also all impeccably 
well behaved. The younger ones completed a quiz in which they had to identify various items in the church. 
We hope to continue the association with the group and look forward to more visits in the future. 
                       

Refreshments outside taking advantage of the beautiful weather  

Facebook page 
Our Facebook page now has 286 followers. It’s a great way of keeping up to date with church events and 
services. 



Shardlow 
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PRAYERS 

Please remember in your prayers Mavis Foster, Sarah Simpson, Julia Gillard  

and Graham Wilkins. 

Our thoughts and prayers are with Isobel Gledhill on the sad loss of Harry. Isobel and Harry have lived on The 

Wharf for many years and Harry was well known for his allotment vegetables. Isobel is a valued supporter of 

St. James' Church  especially at the coffee mornings and other social events. 

 

SERVICES 

Sunday October 12th 10-30am Holy Communion with Archdeacon Venerable Matthew Trick. 

Sunday October 26th  10-30am Morning Prayer with Alison Henshaw. 

 

COFFEE MORNING 

Many thanks to all who supported the August coffee morning, it was well supported and £100 

was raised for church funds. The next coffee morning is on Saturday October 25th from 10-00am to 11-30am, 

everyone very welcome. 

 

Thanks to Alison for leading our Harvest Festival Service, and to all who donated harvest produce. 

Many thanks to John and Sandra for delivering the produce to The Shardlow Manor Residential Home. 



Swarkestone  

If you want to keep up with our news more regularly, please look for and like our Facebook page – you’ll 

find photos and snippets about happenings at St James’ and Swarkestone are added most weeks.  https://

www.facebook.com/StJamesChurchSwarkestone  
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Next service – Harvest Festival 
Sunday October 12th – 10.30 am   
Minister:- Bruce Ward by extension from October 5th 

Readers:- Mike & Denise Crocker 

Church Cleaning:- see article below 

Welcomers/Sidespersons:- Mike & Denise Crcoker 

Please remember in your prayers – Barbara Foster, Mick & Jill Malpass, the Warnock family,  

Ted Lawrence, Ann Morton, Pauline Sims & Bob Taylor 

 

Harvest Festival 
Our service in October will be our Harvest Festival.  We always enjoy decorating the church for this special 
service, when we celebrate and thank God for nature and the food from the harvest. This year we will be 
decorating for the church on Saturday October 11th from 10.00am. All helpers are very welcome and if you 
wish to bring any foliage, produce or flowers to add to the decorations, we can always find another vase or 
windowsill to fill!  As usual we will be collecting donations of tinned or packet groceries or toiletries which 
will be given to a local food bank.  

 

Autumn Big Clean Up 
Thank you to everyone who turned up to help on our Clean Up morning.  It was lovely to see so many peo-
ple and many hands definitely made light work.  The church was glowing afterwards having had a really 
good dusting, polishing, mopping and vacuuming, even in those awkward hard to reach places!  There was-
n’t a cobweb left by the time we had finished!  Special thanks to those who tackled brambles and weeds in 
the churchyard and extra special thanks to Hayley for the yummy lemon drizzle cake which kept us going!! 
 

 

Storm Amy 
St James’s was a victim of a freak blast of wind from Storm Amy recently.  Several roof slates were blown 
from the roof and have created a hazard in the churchyard.  The area has been taped off and we are in the 
process of getting repairs made, but in the meantime please take care when walking around the church. 
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Twyford 

St Mary the Virgin. 
Weston on Trent 

 

13th September was Heritage Day across the country and  

many churches and historical buildings were open to 

the general public.  St Andrew’s Church which is open 

every day throughout the year staged a display of local 

history and a steady stream of people visited during 

the afternoon.  Earlier in the year a handmade replica 

of the Ferry Boat at Twyford had been donated to 

church which was on display.  Many thanks to the gen-

tleman who made the boat and for kindly donating it 

to St. Andrew’s Church.  Homemade cake and tea was 

served and a sum of £160.00 was raised for Church 

funds.  A big thank you to everyone for the hard work 

to stage the event and for the support.   

Flowers:   Mrs Caroline Woodward 

 

CHURCH MEETINGS. 

28/8/25. PCC MEETING. This was the first meeting held by the 

new PCC members, of which there are now 7. The meeting was 

chaired by Steve Short, the Area Dean. Amongst the many 

things discussed we heard that, up to the end of July, the resto-

ration fund account was £21338.35. As the cost of the restora-

tion is estimated at £250000. and rising, we still have quite a 

way to go! 

14/8/25. FRIENDS OF CHURCH MEETING. This was well attend-

ed by a large group of "friends", old and new. The main topic 

under discussion was the final arrangements for Derbyshire 

Day. ( From all accounts this was a successful event with £1300 

+ raised for church funds Ed) 
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EXCITING FINDS IN CHURCH. 

On21/8/25 we had some visitors to church looking at the old graffiti carved in the porch and other 

places, some of which are thought to be done by Oliver Cromwell's soldiers. Although the graffiti has 

been staring us in the face for years we had not noticed a lot of the things, until they were pointed out 

to us! Our own Dorothy discovered a shepherds crook, which no one had noticed before. Whilst we 

were all very thrilled by the graffiti, one of the visitors had a walk round church and got very excited 

about the door at the right of the altar. He thought it was a 13th century medieval painted door, which 

is very rare; especially to be in the same place all those years. To look at, on the inside, it's not very 

spectacular but vague outlines of some sort of drawings can be seen. We are awaiting confirmation 

from an expert from Nottingham University, who has a computer programme which could possibly 

show what the door looked like originally. 

The final amazing find was a rusty old key that was found inside the safe. This key actually fitted the 

door, and even though no one could remember when that door was last opened, actually opened the 

lock easily on the first turn! No WD40 needed! 

Amazing stuff and exciting times! 

THANKS. 

 A very big thank you to Dave, Pam, William and Helena for cleaning the steps up the church tower. This 

was to enable us to have trips up the tower on Derbyshire Day.   Thanks also to everyone who designed the 

posters for Derbyshire Day and to all who helped put the posters up to advertise this event. 

WESTON ON TRENT WI LATEST NEWS> 

On 7/9.25 we had a well attended Pop Up Cafe at the village hall to raise funds for Hannah's Hope; our 

current charity. The cakes. bacon and sausage cobs, scones, etc were delicious. There was also a raffle 

and items for sale at bargain prices. The cafe, raffle and stall raised around £400. for the charity. Well 

done everyone! 

At the meeting on 8/9/25, we heard what was involved in being a Celebrant  (of anything a client wishes 

to celebrate!) and all the variety of events that were undertaken by them. It was very interesting and  

informative. 

The next meeting is the History of Weston. It is thought that a lot of people will be interested in this so 

the meeting is being opened to anyone wishing to attend, along with the WI members.     

St Mary’s Weston on Trent has a new church notice at 

the end of the lane leading to the church.  Very smart! 
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Broadbents 
Solicitors 
        25 Iron Gate  

Derby 

Tel:01332 369090 

2 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Still  space for your ad here! 

£15 for your ad. in 12 issues. Email  

 jnutman@btinternet.com 
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https://thepurpleboat.co.uk/  
https://www.narrowboatcanalholidayhire.com/ 

boat/ 

A.M.H DECORATING 
Interior & Exterior.  Insured & Qualified 

Free Estimates 

 Adam Henshall 
Tel: 01332 669822  Mob: 07436814786  

A.M.H_DECORATING@MAIL.COM 
       www.facebook.com/amhdecor  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Still  space for your ad here! 

£15 for your ad. in 12 issues. Email  

 jnutman@btinternet.com 

 

At George Simnett Family Funeral Directors our aim is to ‘Honour a Lifetime’. 
My experienced staff and I hope to ensure that all personal requirements, whatever they 
may be, are carried out in a caring, professional manner, with the utmost high standard of 
service and respect.  
Our independent funeral care combines traditional values and beliefs, responsive to the 
needs of all cultures, with a modern approach to making the funeral service an honorary 
celebration of a loved one’s life. 
 

 

 

George E Simnett 

Managing Director 

Funerals directed under the personal supervision of  

George Simnett and Ruth Bartlett.  

24 hour personal and professional service  

Private Chapels of Rest  

Grey Mercedes ceremonial vehicles  

Black Jaguar ceremonial vehicles  

Proud owners of the Land Rover Defender 130 hearse  

Horse-drawn carriages and alternatives available 

In house floristry service 

Monthly payment option available 
 

Offering pre-arranged and pre-paid funeral plans from the UK’s largest 

independent planning provider 

 

01332 690211 
www.georgesimnett.co.uk 

 
Perfect for 2 and can accommodate 4, try a fun 

family, or cosy couples holiday on the British 

canals starting from the historic inland water-

ways port of Shardlow. Boat handling tuition 

and fuel included. Equipped with microwave, 

oven, grill, fridge, TV/ DVD, freshly laundered 

bedding, towels, loo rolls, pots, pans, crockery 

and cutlery.  

 

 

Email: thepurpleboat@outlook.com  

https://thepurpleboat.co.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/amhdecor
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